
Federal Communications Commission 

Washington, D.C. 20554 

 

 
April 7, 2020 

 

Mauri Parsons 

Juab County 

160 North Main Street 

Nephi, UT 84648 

 

Re: Applications For New Digital 

Low Power Television Stations 

Facility ID Nos. 182154 and 182177 

File Nos. BNPDTT-20090825BDI and 

BNPDTT-20090825BDL 

Nephi, Utah 

 

Dear Counsel: 

 

This letter is in reference to a petition for reconsideration (petition) filed on April 1, 2020, by 

Juab County, the above-referenced applicant for new digital low power television stations at Nephi, Utah.  

On February 27, 2020, the Media Bureau dismissed these applications.1 For the reasons set forth in the 

petition, we reinstate these applications and return them to pending status.2 

 

Sincerely, 

 

          /s/ 

 

Barbara A. Kreisman 

Chief, Video Division 

Media Bureau 

 
1 Broadcast Actions, DOC-362780, Public Notice, PN-2-200303-01 (2020). 

 
2 The corresponding requests for special temporary authority for these stations, LMS File Nos. 102259 and 

102250, are also reinstated.   

 


